Newsletter September 2014
[image: image1.wmf] September and it’s the Autumn term already.  Our end of term activities went with a swing but rain did stop play a couple of times.  Our BBQ/AGM was well supported and then the heavens opened - it’s amazing how many people we can get in our kitchen!! - the AGM and prizegiving was cut short somewhat.
The next day 20 of us and 5 horses set sail for the Nationals at Hartpury College in Gloucestershire.  The first night there were flash floods, thunder and lightening and the first day was washed out.  Thank goodness for our new marquee!  Sunday went with a swing - we were not going to let the weather dampen our spirits – and there were brilliant results all round.
We had our usual activities week and visit from the Chernobyll children.

Some of the horses have been away on holiday, Alfie and Ketchup with Helen, Woody with Beth and Hugh and Maverick and Cassidy with Becky and Vicky.  Rolo and Chancer are now retired.  I’ve looked at three replacements with no luck so far.  The next one is in Stafford so fingers crossed.  Skylark and Pandora who started work at the end of July are coming on nicely.

Much work has been done at the Brook:  the painting team headed up by Ann Baker - Elaine and Cathy.  Rugs, Tack & Stables (marathon task) – Hugh, Beth, Rachael, Patrick, Henry and Sarah.  Many thanks to all concerned.  No I haven’t been sitting down doing nothing! – green room, painting, fencing and more.
Then there was the Steeplechase last Saturday.  It was a lot of work but we had great weather and it was a fantastic evening raising £2,700 for our funds.  Next year we will be looking for people to help organise and run the Steeplechase, it has been a major fundraiser for over 20 years so please let’s try and keep it running.

We should by now have had the School surface re-waxed – cost of £10,000 – so you can see how important it is to keep the funds coming in.

Fundraisers coming up:

· 100 club - £10 a square, it runs for a year with winners each month and raises £500.

· Sian’s meal and Raffle £25 per ticket, 1st October at the Rose and Crown, Yealmpton

· Cider Fest at the Horse and Groom, Bittaford

· Christmas Raffle.

On the social side there’s the trip to Olympia.  Please pay your deposit by the end of September or your place will be given to someone else as we have a waiting list.

First Aid course is on 16th September and there are places available.

Directors 2014 – 2015

Peggy Douglas, Sue Johns, Jane Lankester, Ella Reade, Shirley Britton, Ginnie Crawley, Ann Baker, Cathy Pearce, Hannah Rogers and Jane (Minutes Sec).
Awards 2014

Steve Byrant Trophy

Helen Kingwell

Stable Management

Mikey Bygrave

U25 Volunteer


Henry Slade

Services to RDA

Sue Johns

Service Award 15 yrs

Fran Jenkins & Jennie Frape

Nationals

Sara Baker


1st, Led Show jumping

Patrick



1st Show jumping, 5th CC, 5th Dressage, 6th Combined

Henry



2nd Show Jumping, 1st Dressage, 4th CC, 3rd Combined

Nia



4th Show jumping, Highly Commended CC, 6th Combined

Meg



5th Show Jumping

Mikey



2nd Show Jumping

Vanessa


4th Show Jumping, 5th Dressage, 4th CC, 6th Combined

Anna Mai


2nd Show Jumping, Highly Commended Dressage

DATES
19th September

Working Party from local business

1st October


Fund Raising Dinner

13th October


No Riding or Work Experience

27th to 30th October

No Riding

18th December


Last Session

21st December


Olympia trip

5th January 2015

Restart

Please check notice board, website or facebook to keep up to date.

NEEDED – toilet and kitchen rolls, cleaning goods.

NB – has anyone borrowed my whelping box?
